
 

 

 

 

 
 

FROM:  Robert J. Mack, PE, PTOE 

  Traffic Engineer 

 

DATE: June 22, 2017 

 

SUBJECT: Report from the Traffic Engineer on behalf of the Transportation Policy 

Advisory Committee in response to a referral from Councilor Champlin 

regarding a constituent request for a painted crosswalk on Storrs Street at 

Dixon Avenue. 

Recommendation 

Accept this report. 

Background 

 

On June 2, 2017, Councilor Champlin forwarded to the City Clerk a request from a 

downtown merchant to install a crosswalk on Storrs Street at Dixon Avenue.  City Council 

referred this request to the Transportation Policy Advisory Committee (TPAC) on June 12, 

2017. 

 

A similar request had been considered by the Traffic Operations Committee (TOC) on 

March 21, 2017, at which time TOC endorsed the painting of a crosswalk at this location on 

the northern leg of Storrs Street.  At the time, General Services indicated the crosswalk 

would be painted during the city-wide pavement marking program this spring. The 

crosswalk markings along Storrs Street, including this new location, were painted on June 

12, 2017.   

 

This referral and staff follow-up were also reviewed by TPAC on June 22, 2017. 

 

 

Cc: Transportation Policy Advisory Committee 

  

      CITY OF CONCORD  

 
  REPORT TO THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 


